
Tue 3:15 p.m. 
 
Dear Sister, 
 
Was so good talking to you Thursday evening.  Am sure you enjoyed your trip to 
Haiti.  Aunt Gert was so pleased to hear from you.  She said she was keeping for 
a keepsake.    I had a nice “thank you” from Aunt Margaret. 
 
Larry was here last evening.  I thought he was in good humor considering.  I also 
talked to Mike yesterday.  I was out to Terry’s for dinner and supper Sunday.  I’m 
planning on going to Mahleen Link’s wedding Saturday at Jordan.  Sylvia said 
some one would come after me Saturday morning and bring me home after the 
reception at New Prague.  I just called Bud’s and Tim answered and said they 
got a new 1974 Chev last Thursday.  Mary and Geo Sauber and Bob and Ginny 
and Cleo Feran drove up to Feran’s a Duluth last Thursday.  I hemmed a set of 
towels for Pat and I’m embroidering pillow cases.  I really feel pretty well.  
Tomorrow is Pat’s (Jim’s) birthday and today is Larry’s.  I sent them each a card 
Gert Harkins called me this p.m.  Just talked to Lois and Mary Jo is to go into the 
hospital Thurs. p.m.  I guess she isn’t going to work for awhile.   
 
How do you like “Our President?”  Did Nancy and Janet sell their house?  I’m still 
praying.  Ha ha!   
 
I really have no news so will get this on the way. 
 
Love and prayers. 
 
Lovingly, 
 
Mom 
 
Did you get Terry’s letter? 
 

 
 
 


